

CITY OF SAN ANTONIS CITY CLERK **CITY OF SAN ANTONIO** OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL COUNCIL CONSIDERATION REQUESTIG 29 PM 2: 42

TO:	Mayor & City Council	
FROM:	Councilwoman Shirley Gonzales, District 5	
COPIES TO:	Sheryl Sculley, City Manager; Leticia Vacek, City Clerk; Martha G. Sepeda, Acting City Attorney; John Peterek, Assistant to the City Manager; Christopher Callanen, Assistant to City Council	
SUBJECT:	Designation of a Memorial Way on Brady Blvd. between Zarzamora Street and to Frio City Rd.	
DATE:	August 29, 2017	

Issue Proposed for Consideration

I ask for your support for the inclusion of the following item on the agenda of the earliest available meeting of the City Council:

Designation of a Memorial Way for Victoria Robles on Brady Blvd. between Zarzamora Street and to Frio City Road--to include only one city block with no change to official street name or mailing addresses.

Brief Background

On September 6, 2016, Victoria Robles and two young children lost their lives in a traffic accident after returning from a short trip to the coast. Victoria is the eldest daughter of Annette and Jimmie Robles, founder of Last Chance Ministries. Last Chance Ministries is a faith-based organization that provides resources to thousands through programs like their Summer Food Program. Annually, they also help provide school supplies and host hundreds of families during their Thanksgiving and Christmas celebrations. Along with her family, Victoria Robles's mission in life was to help her community. The designation of a memorial way will serve to honor the legacy of Victoria's lifelong commitmeent to those in need.

Submitted for Council consideration by:

	Councilwoman Shirley Gonz	ales, District 5
	Supporting Councilmembers' Signatures (4 only)	District No.
1.	UtelalZ	8
2.	Colle	6
3.	27 SM -	<u></u>
-		CCR Form 20110223

4. John Comage

8/29/2017

T AUG 29 PM 2: 4: